
Commemorating Sr. Rose Schoolcraft 

 

 

Mercy International Association would like to extend its condolences to the Sisters of 
Mercy of the Americas and the many friends, colleagues and supporters of Sr. Rose 
Schoolcraft who died peacefully on Friday, September 15 2023. Rose served for three 
years as Finance Director at Mercy International Association (2006-2009) and was 
known for her kindness, discretion and professional expertise in financial 
administration, technology and management. Rose entered the Sisters of Mercy in 
1965, making profession in 1972. Rose ministered in the Community Finance Office 
until 1991 and travelled around the Omaha Province (later the West Midwest Region) 
fulfilling many financial and IT roles. Rose was also instrumental in the formation of 
the Catholic Health Corporation. From 1991 until 2006, Rose served as a "Technology 
Specialist," ministering at the Archdiocese of Omaha Catholic Schools Office and 
Sacred Hearth Elementary as Assistant Administrator/Network Administrator-
Technology Specialist. Rose is survived by her brothers, Joe and Bob (Connie), seven 
nieces and nephews, grand nieces and nephews, many friends, colleagues and her 
Sisters of Mercy. 
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